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Ontario Energy Board
P.O. Box 2319, 27 Foor
2300 Yonge Street
Toronto, ON, M4P 1E4
e-mail: Boardsec@oeb.goy.on.ca

Dieter E. and Vija M. Sebastian
RR. #3 Stn. Main
381237 Cone. 4 NDR
Hanover, ON, N4N 3B9
Tel: 519-364-2223,
e-mail: sebasdv@log.on.ca

Jamuary 27, 2008

This Letter has been forwarded via e-mail to OEB.

•

Attn: Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary

Re: Request Intervenor Status Board File No. EB-2007-0050

We hereby request Intervenor Status in order to participate in the proceedings of EB-2007-0050 Hydro One Networks Inc's
Amended Application for Leave to Construct a new Transmission Line between the Bruce Power Facility and Milton
Switching Station in Ontario. Our farm property falls into one of the three the local route alternatives in West Grey
Township along this Hydro One transmission project- the yellow Potential Local Route Refinement Centreline Alt. 1.

The proposed transmission line and hydro towers will cut through our bush, cross the Habermehl Creek flowing through
this bush, and straddle arable farm land. Hydro's bulldozing ofa 250 ft open swath through the bush for the line and
towers, will most probably affect the flow of the Habermehl Creek. A large portion in our bush had been replanted with
coniferous and deciduous trees. This bush also contains some natural wetland due to some local natural springs. Alongside
the usual wildlife ofracoons, rabbits, skunks, foxes, coyotes, and ground hogs our bush also houses a resident deer herd of
approximately 6 -- 10 animals. We watch the deer foraging in our bush or grazing in the backfield.

No one from Hydro One Networks Inc has personally contacted us to discuss this rerouting ofthe new transmission line.
Since January 2008 we now receive some mail because we are located on the alternative route. Now there is a rush to read
the materials and to apply for Intervenor Status with OEB.

With this letter we also request to obtain from Hydro One Networks Inc. legal costs and other costs, which will be incurred
to be able to attend the OEB hearings in Toronto.

Sincerely yours,

•

Dieter E. Sebastian and Vija M Sebastian

cc: the Applicant forwarded via
e-mail to Hydro One

Hydro One Networks Inc.
regulatory@HydroOne.com8 Floor, South Tower
483 Bay Street
Toronto, ON, MSG 2P5
Attn: Glen MacDonald
Senior Advisor - Regulatory

Research and Administration


